
Indoor Committee Meeting Minutes 
October 19, 2022 
BHB @ 5:30pm 

 
Meeting called to order by Eran Saunders, Indoor Chair Nominee at 5:31PM 
 
Attendance: 
Overall Indoor – Eran Saunders    
Ambassadors – Beverly Schneider 
Citizenship – Eran Saunders                     
Leadership –   Beverly Schneider    
Leathercraft – Jamie Lerum 
Photography – Luke Duran     
Robotics – Russell Reed 
Scrapbooking – Brenda Johnson 
Shooting Sports – Sam Allen 
Sports Fishing – Guy Rainville  
Pocket Pets – CJ Lassila        
Visual Arts – JoEllen Wood 
Welding – Tracy Bailey 
Woodworking – Scott Johnson  
Lexi Foust – Extension Office 
Matt Peterson-Walter – Extension Office 
Catelyn Saunders – Youth Member Big Sky 4-H 
   
County Events: 
 
Window Displays - 4-H Week Oct 2-9, 2022 – winner will be announced at awards night. 
Hay Bale Contest – 4-H Week Oct 5, 2022 –  The Farm Bureau will announce winners on their facebook page  
Open House – 4-H Week October 9, 2022 – had a great turn out 
Awards Night –November 6, 2022 - check the newsletter to see what type of dish you should bring for the potluck.  
Mini Shoot – December 10, 2022 
Shooting Sports Invitational – January 7, 2023  
Legislative Breakfast – January 17, 2023 at the Delta Hotel in Helena 
Citizenship Seminar – January 14-16, 2023 at the Delta Hotel in Helena 
Winter Teen Camp – TBD  
Stir Ups – TBD 
Grand Foods – February 2023  
Communication Day –  March/April 2023 
Rec Lab – March 17-19, 2023 in Culbertson, MT     
Sewing Revue – April 23, 2023                                  
Photos Show – May 2023 
Visual Arts Show – TBD   
4-H Pre-Congress – July 10-12, 2023 – MSU Campus, Bozeman 
4-H Congress – July 20-14, 2023 – MSU Campus, Bozeman     
4-H Fair - July 23-30, 2023     
Summer Camp – August 6-10, 2023 – Loon Lake 
 
New Business 
Elections   

• Indoor Chair – Eran Saunders 
• Ambassadors – Beverly Schneider & Catherine McNeil 



• Babysitting – Catherine McNeil 
• Cat – Jennifer Reed 
• Cloverbuds – Katie Grady-Selby     
• Citizenship – Eran Saunders     
• Exchange Program – Jennifer Van Syckle 
All approved separately by unanimous vote by attendees.  
 
Beverly Schneider made a motion to approve all volunteers. 
Motion was seconded and approved. 
• Foods & Nutrition – Mandy Rambo 

o Cake Decorating – Christine Bailey    
• Shooting Sports (presented for Affirmation) 

o Overall Shooting Sports Coordinator – Sam Allen  
All positions approved by unanimous vote of the attendees. 
No discussion was offered. 

 
Volunteers for vacant positions (one year) Elections: 

•              Outdoor Adventures – Matt Van Syckle 
•              Robotics – Russell Reed      
•              Scrapbooking – Brenda Johnson 
•              Welding – Tracy Bailey  
All volunteers were elected by unanimous vote by attendees. No discussion was offered 

 
Superintendent Positions Open 
Please contact indoor chair, Eran Saunders or Lexi Foust to volunteer. 
Forestry 
Gardening 
Interior Design 
Range Science 
Small Engine 
Wildlife 
 
The new Indoor Committee Chair introduced herself and asked the group to introduce themselves. Project 
Superintendents provided updates of their project.  
Bev Schneider – leadership had good attendance; 13 youth attended.  
Awards night coming November 6. Check the newsletter for the list for the potluck.  
Youth council – waiting for feedback from youth  
Teen leadership and potentially youth council will meet the third Sunday of each month.  
Russell Reed – Robotics will meet January 10th 
Brenda Johnson – Scrapbooking will begin in January 
Sam Allen - Shooting sports currently meeting weekly. 
Mini-Shoot December 10th 
Guy Rainville – Sport Fishing will begin in April 
CJ Lassila – pocket pets meet on the 4th Monday of each month. 8-9 members signed up this year so far. 
JoEllen Wood – Visual Arts met last Sunday. Great enrollment, 20-25 members this year. Meet the 3rd Sunday of 
each month.  
Tracy Bailey – Welding first meeting will begin November 17th at his shop on N Montana. Meetings will be the 
3rd Thursday of each month. Members need safety gear, please read the newsletter for list of necessary items.  
Scott Johnson – Woodworking project is starting late this year. More parent volunteers are needed for this project. 
Please speak with Scott to discuss.  
 

• Budget for 2022-2023 4-H year – Council submitting to Foundation for approval 



 
• Leader/Project materials – copies at the extension office to check out 

 
• Project Overview forms are due to the extension office by October 31. Contact Eran Saunders for assistance in 

completing if needed. 
 

• Newsletter updates are due to Lexi by midnight on November 4th. Please include details about project meetings 
and materials needed.  
 

• Superintendents and Leaders please ensure that you take out all trash, turn out lights and turn thermostat in front 
of BHB building to 55F. The building should be cleaned up and tables and chairs returned to their normal 
position.  
 

• Newsletter updates due to Lexi 4th Monday of the month by midnight. There has been an appointment reminder 
sent out to everyone to accept. This will remind you a week in advance the newsletter updates are due. Please let 
Lexi know if you did not receive this. 

 
Next Meeting:  November 16, 2022, 5:30 pm in BHB   

Meeting adjourned at 5:55pm by Eran Saunders  


